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ñBe anxious for nothing, but in everything, By prayer and supplication, with thanksgiving, 

Let your requests be made known to God.  And the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, 

will guard you hearts and minds in Christ Jesus.ò (Philippians 4:6-7)   

 A member of our ministry partners, 1st Christian, asked if I would write down my favorite Bible 

verse, with a few comments, and give to him to add to others that he had collected from other fellow      

believers.  Of course, I agreed, and selected the above passage. (Though I did tell him just how hard it was 

to select only ONE passage!)  This one does have special meaning to me, as it reminds us not only of the 

connection between prayer and peace, but also, of the importance of giving thanks.   

 As I looked over the Chimes newsletter to follow my little missive, it was just such thoughts of 

thanks-givingé SO much more than that one day in which we indulge ourselves in the gluttony of food 

and footballé that came to mind.  Just as we are stop and express to God our gratitude on that ósingularô 

day for the ómultiplicityô of blessings we have enjoyed throughout the year, so too do I want to take a    

moment to lift up the blessings we as a church should be reminded of this month of thanks.   

 Let us give thanks for the ways that we have, and continue, to impact the lives of young people, 

both near and far.  Angie mentions the monetary support we have already sent to school-age children in 

Malawié and of the Christmas fundraiser that will not only reimburse these monies, but also (hopefully) 

make some local childrenôs Christmas brighter as well.  One of those ógifts that keep on givingô to the lives 

of young children is the TIME that many of you invest at Oak Park and Fairview Elementary Schools.     

As our Prayer List states, we give ñJoy and Praiseò for those ñtutors (who are) making a difference one 

student at a time!ò 
 

 I also want to express my gratitude for those who have stepped out in faith with their 2018 Pledge 

to the mission and ministry of F.P.C. ... a total that continues to grow!  As you faithfully support Godôs 

work through this church both today and tomorrow, you are expressing your confidence in the truth of the 

words of that historic hymn of the church: 

ñAll I have needed Thy hand hath provided ï Great is Thy faithfulness, Lord unto me.ò   

 Let us also be thankful for the ways that we are living out the words of another hymn: ñWe are one 

in the Spirit, we are one in the Lord.ò  Particularly our óonenessô both with a church down the highway and 

one down the hallway.  
 

 Last month you lived up to that historic reputation of the Presbyterian Church as being 

óconnectionalô by agreeing to share the services of your pastor with another óFirst Presbyterian Churchôé 

that of the nearby community of Welsh.  And how fitting that we have an opportunity this month to be    

further óconnectedô with that congregation on the occasion of the annual Western Cluster (of the Presbytery 

of S. Louisiana) Hayride/Bonfire/Gumbo Gathering.  This is a GOLDEN (as in óembersô) opportunity       

to not only get to know this special part of our óextendedô church family, but have a GREAT time in the 

processé 

 And then there is our óconnectionô with that óchurch down the hallway,ô First Christian.  Not only 

have   we been able to build our relationship through joint studies of Godôs Word, but also in our efforts 

toward another type of óbuildingôé our future home in MorganField.  And with regards to that project, I 

am particularly excited that we will soon have both a SIGN and a NAME for passersby to see!   

(Letter from Pastor Chan Continued on page 2           ) 
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Donôt forget to set  

your clocks back 1 hour on 

Saturday, November 4th 

(Letter from Pastor Chan Continued é. ) 

You donôt want to miss Church 

on Sunday November 5th. 

The congregation of First Presbyterian 
Church of Lake Charles, Louisiana, has been 
called to meet on Sunday, November 5,   
immediately following the 11:00 a.m.    
Worship Service for the following purposes: 
 
 

      1.  Election of three elders  
 for the Class of 2020; 
 

      2.  Election of three members of the 
 2018 Congregational Nominating 
 Committee. 

ñFuture Home of Harvest Community Center.ò  (With F.P.C. and F.C.C. immediately below).  Now itôs 

up to us to bring in more workers to reap the óharvestô that awaits us.  To borrow again from Angieôs    

article, ñBe of strong courage, and acté He will not forsake us, until all the work for the service of the 

Lord is finished.ò  (1 Chr. 28:20)    

 óACT.ô  Reminds me of an acronym for some types of prayer:  Adoration.  Confession.        

Thanksgiving.  Like that first Scripture said, we are not to worry about anythingé but in everything, 

PRAY.  With THANKSGIVING. In that spirit of óthanks,ô I leave you with some words from that hymn 

of gratitude quoted later in this newsletter:   

ñAll the world is Godôs own field, Fruit unto Godôs praise to yield; 

Come, ye thankful people come, Raise the song of harvest home.ò 

Come, thankful friends, come.  Raise the song of harvest homeé 
 

      Gratefully yours, in Christ, 

             Chan    



In  Touch with Out reach  
by  Angie Dilmore  
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 November marks the beginning of the giving season.  As a collective lot, I think we are 

pretty good at giving.  This year will be no different.  We have committed to supporting a handful 

of children to attend school in Ekwendeni, Malawi. Three are the same children we sponsored last 

year.  Aaron Silo, age 16, Fortune Kamanga, age 13, and Nittah Sichinga, age 17.  There are one or 

two more, and at the time of this writing, I am waiting for information about them.  By the time you 

read this newsletter, $600 should have already been sent to the Ekwendeni Church for distribution 

to the schools, and we will replace this money through our annual Christmas dedication fundraiser. 

Any donations above that amount will be used for a local mission project(s), TBD. 
 

 On a different note, if any of you who, like myself, feel the new church/Morganfield process 

is going excruciatingly slow, take heart in a verse that gave me comfort recently.  In 1 Chronicles 

28:20, David is speaking to his son Solomon, in regards to the building of the temple.  I think we at 

First Presbyterian can adopt these same words as our own.   
 

(Emphasis mine. And I changed the pronouns a bit, too.)  1 Chronicles 28:20: 
 

 

ñBe strong and of good courage, and act.  

Do not be afraid or dismayed; for the Lord God, our God, is with us.  

He will not fail us or forsake us, until all the work for the service of the Lord is finished.ò 
 

So letôs hang in there!  

 

Amen! 

Aaron Sito, age 16 Fortune Kamanga, age 13 Nittah Sichinga, age 17 



 

Presbyterian Gathering at  
the Tietje Farm!  

  

Join us for this annual gathering  
with Presbyterian friends from  
Southwest Louisiana.  Enjoy a     

hayride, farm tour, bonfire, gumbo, 
hot chocolate and great company!   

We may even sing some 
songs!  This is a fun event for the 

young and young at heart.  
If you have questions, ask the      

Judsons.  They LOVE this event!  
 

Sunday, Nov 19th  ï  3pm  
Burt Tietjeôs farm  

 

A Group will meet at the church at  

2:30 pm and caravan to the Tietjeôs.   
 

Or, if you choose to go on your own, 
their address is  

6375 Aaron Road in Jennings.   
 

Please RSVP to our church office so 
our hosts can prepare.  

  

FPC News & Announcements  

 
 

You are invited to join us for the  

Womenôs Monthly Bible Study 
 

The Horizonôs  

2017ð2018 Bible Study 
 

 

Cloud of Witnesses 
The Community of Christ in Hebrews 

 

Lesson 3 
 

Thursday, November 16th  
 at 1:30 p.m.  

 
 

In the FPC classroom 
 

All Women Welcome! 
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You are invited to join us 

for the  

Womenôs Monthly Bible 

Study 
 

The Horizonôs  

2017 - 2018 Bible Study 
 

Cloud of Witnesses 
The Community of Christ in 

Hebrews 
Lesson 2 

 

Thursday, October 19th 
 at 1:30 p.m.  

 

Saturday, November 18th  
at 8:00 am  

 
 

Guest Speaker: TBA  
 

Meeting at  
Greater St. Mary Missionary Baptist Church  

1801 2nd Avenue  
Fellowship Hall  

 

Donôt miss the BEST breakfast in town! 



 

 

NOVEMBER 2017 SERMON SCHEDULE 
 

November 5 ï Deuteronomy 34:1-12; Matthew 22:34-40  

                        ñMosesô Vision, and Oursò  Holy Communion 

 

November 12 ï Joshua 24:14-15; 1 Thessalonians 4:13-18; Matthew 25:1-13     

                                      ñWeôll Leave the Light on for You  ò 

 

November 19 ï Matthew 25:14-30 ï ñóThe Joy of Your Masterô ò 

 

November 26 ï Pulpit Supply  
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ñ Grief During the Holidaysò 
 

Meeting every Tuesday from Nov. 7 ï Jan 9 

Harbor Hospice  - 5210 Lake St.  10am - 11:30 am. 
 

Led by Chaplains Alex Giovanni and Willie Bellard 

To register, or for more information, call 562-8620. 
 

ñSurviving the Holidaysò 
November 5, 2017 at 2 pm  

 

St. Paul Lutheran Church 
1620 East Prien Lake Road 

 

 For those who have lost a loved one the pressures, the expectations, the drama, the frivolity of 

the holidays are too much: they are depressed, they have questions, they arenôt ñfeeling itò.  

They canôt imagine the holiday family gatherings without their loved ones.  They still want to honor 

God, but their world has turned upside down. 

 If this sounds like you or someone you know, join us for this two hour seminar on Sunday,  

November 5th at 2:00 pm.  It will give you some tools to stand up for yourself and grieve in your 

own way, to not just ñgo with the flowò, but learn how and why to do things differently for now. 

 Call 309-0651 or 477-0327  and leave a message with phone number to pre-register  
($5 suggested donation for materials, but scholarships are available.) 

 

Also, St. Paul Lutheran Church has just started its 8th year of Griefshare Ministry  

that meets on Thursday evenings at 6 pm.  If interested you are welcome to attend. 



 

Health Concerns 

 

Harold & Joyce Carr 
Lois Ferguson 

Margaret Fontenot 
Evalyn Fuller (Grand Cove) 

Annabella Gorham 
Lori Kerr 

KB Lake (eye infection) 

Fran Plauche 
Sallye Starks 

 

Mason Broussard όWƛƭƭ ½ŀŎƘŀǊȅΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘǎƻƴύ 
 

Crystal Butler ς lung cancer όŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ WǳŘǎƻƴΩǎύ 

 

Sarah Emanuel (reoccurrence of cancer, surgery) 
 
 

Kathy Fontenot (Lupus & RA) 
(Daughter-in-law of Margaret Fontenot) 

 

Ashley Howlett (recipient) & Rebecca Weifenbach 
(donor) - pray for continued health and success of  

upcoming kidney transplant surgery (November 9th) 
ό{ŀƭƭȅ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊΩǎ ƴƛŜŎŜǎύ 

 

Bryan Kingsnorth (colon cancer) 
 

Max Reddick όtŀǳƭŜǘǘŜ ϧ ²ŀǊǊŜƴΩǎ ǎƻƴύ 
 

Wilda Moon (friend of Billie Morris) 
 

Larry & Sue Parker 
Michele Reed (pain from brittle bones) 

Dan Reiber and wife Gaye (Cousin of Lois Ferguson) 

Jon Streete ό.ŀǊōŀǊŀ .ŀƛƭŜȅΩǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊύ 

Bette Talbotτfighting cancer (friend of Kay Gilliland) 
 

Faye Scott (friend of Joyce Carr) 

NaTasha Carr όōǊŜŀǎǘ ŎŀƴŎŜǊΣ IŀǊƻƭŘ /ŀǊǊΩǎ ƴƛŜŎŜ ύ 
 
 

Tom Clarke 
Dr. Charles Smith (cancer returned) 

Nancy Draughn (kidney failure) 

Marilyn Kudla  
Dr. Francis Bride (lung infection) 

(friends of Virginia Gayle) 
 
 
 

Jeffery & Catherine Simmons (daughter Sarah Kate 

in coma, at home now) - classmate of Mark Judson 
 

Joe Simon, building supervisor for Habitat for Humanity 

 
 

In the Hospital 
Yoko Goodeaux (mother of Shirley Derise & Peggy Scott) 
Michael Jackson (and his family, friends of C. McLeod) 

Christie Ragusa King (severe trauma, car accident) 
Helen Wild (in Rehab after long hospital stay) 

 
 

In Sympathy 
Family and friends of Ashley Lyon 

Family of Betty Lou McKellar 
Family and friends of Maureen McCain 

Family and friends of Scotty McLain 
All who lost loved ones in the Las Vegas shooting  

 
 

Encouragement 

All those affected by Hurricane Harvey,  
Hurricane Irma, and Hurricane Maria and recent 
earthquakes in Mexico and wildfires in California 

 

Ekwendeni Congregation & Rev. Isaac Malongo  
(our Sister Presbyterian Church in Malawi) 

 

Scott Allen & familyτ [ƻǊƛ YŜǊǊΩǎ {ƻƴ ϧ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ 
(prayers of hope at a difficult time) 

 

Jeanie & Frank Cataniaς prison ministry in Italy 
ό[ƻǊƛ YŜǊǊΩǎ ǎƛǎǘŜǊύ 

 

ALL Caregivers, and Pastors  
Students & Teachers as they return to school 

 

Eric Dilmoreτplease pray for his safe keeping,  
good health and opportunities to serve God 

 

 
 

JOYS/Praise 

 
 

άƭƛǘǘƭŜ ²ƛƭƭƛŜέ - ²ƛƭƭƛŜ YƛƴƎΩǎ ǎƻƴΣ όǎǇƛƴŀƭ ŎƻǊŘ ƛƴƧǳǊȅύ  

is home at home now and receiving rehab 
 

Oak Park Tutors making a difference  
one student at a time! 

 
 

Safety 
Nick Duffelς (Serving in the military) 

All of our Troops serving at home & abroad 
Our First Responders 

All those traveling 

 

ά!ƴŘ ǇǊŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘ on all occasions with  

all kinds of prayers and requests.  

With this in mind, be alert and always  

keep on praying for all the Lordôs people.ò 

Ephesians 6:18 (NIV) 



 

11/08    Nancy Hanchey 
11/08    Inci Glover 
11/09    Charlie Perry 
11/10    Sharon Schierling 
11/11    Eric Brown 
11/12    Billy White 
11/14    Sally Picheloup 
11/16    Andrea Miller 
11/19    Bob Emanuel 
 

 

11/20    Mandy Picheloup 
11/21    Jeannie Miller 
11/22    Laura Landreneau 
11/25    Patrick Swift 
11/25   George Swift 
11/25    Roger Brown 
11/26    Alice Nelson 
11/27    Alex Aguillard 
11/29    Penny Hopes 

Birthdays &  

Anniversaries  

11/03    Carter Taylor 
11/05   Marlene Mullenix 
11/08    Billie Morris 
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To date we have received 33 pledges totaling $118,816. 
 

Thank you for your generous and  
steadfast support of First Presbyterian.  

 
The Session and administration committee appreciate your commitment to our church 
and will be working on the 2018 Budget in early November.   The pledges received are     
essential to the budget planning process.  If you have not yet turned in your pledge card, 
please turn it in as soon as possible so it can be included in the 2018 budget planning.  
Thank you for your faithful support of our church by sharing your gifts, both financial 
and spiritual, for the work of First Presbyterian Church. 
 

May God continue to bless you and our congregation. as together we bear witness to 
ǘƘŜ ǘǊǳǘƘ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭƴŜǎǎ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǎŀƳŜ ƘȅƳƴΥ 
 

ά!ƭƭ L ƘŀǾŜ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ¢Ƙȅ IŀƴŘ ƘŀǘƘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ - 
ΨDǊŜŀǘ ƛǎ ¢Ƙȅ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭƴŜǎǎΣΩ [ƻǊŘΣ ǳƴǘƻ ƳŜΗέ 

2018 Pledges 

   
 

11/02    Robbie & Charlene Aguillard (1996) 
 

11/17    Dan & Fran Plauche (1984) 
 

11/22  Collin & Alex Brown (2014) 
 

11/26    Richard & Victoria Wheaton (1986) 
 

11/28    Warren & Paulette Mercer (1968) 



 

Come, Ye Thankful People, Come 
By Henry Alford, 1844 

 

Come, ye thankful people, come, Raise the song of harvest home;  

All is safely gathered in, Ere the winter storms begin;  

God, our Maker, doth provide for our wants to be supplied:  

Come to God's own temple, come, Raise the song of harvest home.  
 

All the world is God's own field, Fruit unto Godôs praises to yield;  

Wheat and tares together sown, Un-to joy or sorrow grown;  

First the blade, and then the ear, Then the full corn shall appear;  

Lord of harvest, grant that we Wholesome grain and pure may be.  
 

For the Lord our God shall come, And shall take the harvest home;  

From each field shall in that day All offenses purge away; 

Give the angels charge at last In the fire the tares to cast,  

But the fruitful ears to store In Godôs garner evermore.  
 

Even so, Lord, quickly come, To thy final harvest home;  

Gather Thou Thy people in, Free from sorrow, free from sin;  

There forever purified, In Thy presence to abide:  

Come, with all Thine angels, come, Raise the glorious harvest home. 

 

 

 
 

Historical information about this hymn is taken from  
https://hymnary.org/text/come_ye_thankful_people_come  
 

 In 1844, Henry Alford published this hymn in his Psalms and Hymns, ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǘƛǘƭŜ ά!ŦǘŜǊ IŀǊǾŜǎǘΦέ 
He was rector of a rural parish in England at that time, and the text was written for a harvest festival.      
Although it was originally written with seven stanzas, Alford revised and shortened it to include only four   
in his Poetical Works in 1865.  He wrote in a footnote there that he did not approve of the various other 
revisions that had been made without his consent. Nevertheless, the standard text now in use is signifi-
cantly different from Alford's in the fourth stanza. 
 

 ά/ƻƳŜΣ ¸Ŝ ¢ƘŀƴƪŦǳƭ tŜƻǇƭŜΣ /ƻƳŜέ ŎƻƳōƛƴŜǎ ǘƘŜ ƛƳŀƎŜ ƻŦ ŀƴ ŀǳǘǳƳƴ ƘŀǊǾŜǎǘ όǎǘΦ мύ ǿƛǘƘ ǘǿƻ ƻŦ 
Jesus parables, from Mark 4:26-29 (st. 2, second half) and Matthew 13:24-30, 36-43 (st. 2-4). It is commonly 
sung as a song of rejoicing over a bountiful harvest, which it appears to be from the first stanza. However,  
it is really a more sobering text and may have been intended to provoke Christians to consider whether 
they are truly people of God (represented by the wheat in Jesus' parable of Matthew 13), or merely         
lookalikes (represented by the weeds ς ŀƭǎƻ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άǘŀǊŜǎέ ƛƴ ǎƻƳŜ ǘǊŀƴǎƭŀǘƛƻƴǎύΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ǎǘŀƴȊŀ ŎƭƻǎŜǎ 
with a brief prayer that God would enable those who sing to be true Christian disciples, while the fourth 
stanza is a prayer that the Lord would soon return for the final harvest. 
 

 The tune was composed by George J. Elvey.  He was the organist of St. George's Chapel at Windsor 
Castle for 47 years.  He wrote this tune for a text by James Montgomery, and the tune was published in       
E. H. Thorne's Selection of Psalm and Hymn Tunes in 1858. It was named ST. GEORGE'S WINDSOR after the 

chapel, and was first matched with Alford's text in the 1861 Hymns Ancient and Modern.  


